
 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 

 

                

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Congratulations to our Year 6 
Playleaders 

 

 
 

Over a six week period ten children from Elder class have 
been following a Playleaders’ Programme with Mr 
Molloy. They have developed fantastic leadership skills 
and when they completed their assessments last week 
all of them passed – well done! The team are now 
qualified to lead games at lunchtimes for Year 1 and 
Year 2 classes and two play sessions will now take 
place every week with all of the Infant children getting 
an opportunity to take part. The Infants were having a 
wonderful time today trying out the new games! 
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‘Bring One Tin’ Appeal 
In the last week of term Year 5 are visiting the food bank to 
take our donations. Therefore we’d like one last push to 
collect more food. We would be really grateful if each 
child could bring one tin (or packet of dried food etc.) 
next week. These can be dripped off in classrooms or in the 
main entrance. Many thanks for your support. 
 

 
 

Red Nose Day Thanks 
Thank you to everyone who has donated, we have raised 
over £200 that will go to worthy causes across the 
country. Don't forget, there's still time to donate.   
Well done also to our winners of the colouring 
competition.  Heading home to Farrah and Lacie B, is a 
signed copy of The Grumpus by Alex T Smith!  Well done to 
all who entered. 

 
 

https://www.facebook.com/claytonlewoodsprimary


BRITISH SCIENCE WEEK 2023 
  On Wednesday this week, all classes completed a science activity, based on the British Science Week   
  theme, Connections. Please see what each class did below! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

Pre-School 
We looked at broccoli to introduce children to the field to fork 
journey – highlighting the key stages of growing, harvesting, 
shopping, preparing, cooking and eating. We learnt about the 
connection between how foods grow and how they end up on their 
dinner plate, and in groups had a go at ordering these key stages. 

Reception 

We also looked at broccoli and tasted some, before finding out how it 
is grown, harvested and prepared to be sold. We created booklets of the 
field to fork journey, cutting out photographs and ordering them. 

Year 1 
We looked at the penguin life cycle and 
discovered that penguins make nests for 
their eggs. We then looked at the best 
materials to use it and thought about 
how best to protect eggs from the rain 
and wind. We tried using chopsticks to 
replicate a penguin's beak and found it 
very difficult. Then we tried again using 
our hands and knowledge of drainage 
and durability from our first try. 

Year 2 
We watched a video on 
farm to fork 'crunchy 
carrots’. We talked 
about the process that 
vegetables go through 
from farmer's fields to 
our plates. The children 
drew a storyboard of 
their vegetable's field to 
fork journey. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 3 
We looked at nature 
connections and how 
the loss of one 
connection can have 
a huge impact on 
many other plants 
and animals. 

Year 4 
Y4 were challenged to 
make a bridge from natural 
materials that would hold 
Mrs Bradshaw's weight! 

Year 5 
We completed a challenge of building a model bridge that supports 
heavy weights using our knowledge of the connections between 
weights, forces and measures. 
To do this, we used only A4 paper and tape for the bridge itself, it 
was our job to work as a team to decide how we could make it as 
structurally strong as possible. 
From this experiment, we discovered the connections between the 
weights being pulled down by gravity and the importance of the 
strength and structure of the paper. It had to be structurally sound 
with equally distributed weights for this experiment to be 
successful. The winning group’s bridge was able to hold 3.36kg!! 

 



 

      
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Thank you to The Bowland Trust 
 

We have been incredibly fortunate in the last few weeks 
to take delivery of a fantastic resource donated by the 
Bowland Charitable Trust.  34 tablet devices, preloaded 
with the excellent assessment tool Learning by 
Questions - LbQ - are all set up and being used by Year 
5 and 6 to support and assess their learning in different 
areas including grammar, maths and history before 
being rolled out to other classes.  This fantastic 
opportunity has only been made possible by the support 
of one of our parents, and governor, Darryl Keane.  He 
has helped us get the most out of the devices as well as 
ensuring we received them in the first place! 
 
 

 
 

 
 

Year 6 
 The children have been researching what happens to the body during 
exercise and using this information to create information posters. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Elm Class had a wonderful time this afternoon 
developing their team work skills in a den-
building challenge. Well done Year 2! 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

As you know we are not going to be running our own holiday clubs this year. However, our school will be a venue for a Sports Camp in the Easter 
holidays. Because we are hosting it there is a special discount code for our families which you can quote when booking: PAK277 (See below) 



 



 

 

 

 
 

Dates For Your Diary 
March  

Wednesday 22nd 
and Thursday 
23rd 

Parent’s Evening – 3.30pm – 7.00pm 
both nights. If you haven’t received an 
appointment please ring the office. 

Friday 24th  Non-uniform day – please bring in an 
Easter Egg for our Easter Egg Bingo 

Thursday 30th  EASTER BINGO – more details above 

Friday 31st  Easter Service in church at 10.30am for 
Years 1 to 6 – parents and carers are 
warmly invited. 

Friday 31st  School closes for Easter holiday 

April  

Monday 17th  Back to school 

Our Vision 
Together we inspire one another to live life to all its fullness, rooted and built up in Christ, so that every member of our school community 

can learn, develop and flourish, to live in the world as the unique individuals God created us to be. 

 

Worship 
 

This week we thought about the ‘Lost’ stories in Luke’s 
gospel – The Lost Sheep, The Lost Coin and The Lost Son – 
and how they show how much God loves each and every 
individual so much – rejoicing if we have been ‘lost’ or had 
a blip, but have got back on track, living out our Christian 
values again. 
 

 
 

We have also been thinking about our value of 
Forgiveness. In The Lost Son we recognised how God is 
quick to forgive us and that, in the same way, we are 
asked to forgive others. 
 
 
 


